## FAIR GROVE ELEMENTARY PTO NOVEMBER 2016 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

Fair Grove Elementary School Library, November 8, 2016 at 6:35 pm

Meeting called to order by President Staci Nunley

Attendance: (see sign in sheet)

Minutes: The minutes of 10/4/16 meeting were read.

Officers' Reports:

Treasurer: Given by Cathy Thomson

• Treasurer's report read and accepted. Report attached. There was a motion we should move \$50 from the Paypal account to the savings account every couple of months. The motion was seconded and approved.

President/Old Business: Given by Staci Nunley

Mother/Son Olympics: Nov 7, Monday 6-7:30. The event brought in \$220. Not all receipts are in yet. Have kids sign Thank You banner for sponsors. Send pictures to Lynette with kids and their medals to show the medal sponsor.

<u>Parent/Teacher Conferences:</u> Thank you notes from the teachers were passed around. Decision was made to provide dinner next year for the teachers. A baked potato bar and a soup and salad dinner again.

## **Committee Reports:**

<u>Holiday Shop</u>: December 6-8 from 8:10-2:50 for 3 days with Friday as a make up day. A flyer with price information and list to buy for will be sent home with kids. Question of how to make the days go smoother. Possible runners to pick up each class? Possible to wrap items in another room? Seemed like the main problem was volunteers to help. Yvonne and Christy are working on getting more people to help. Possibly sell the water bottles and tumblers or is that too expensive? Crystal and Crystal will get together to make the flyer.

## Fundraising:

- Culvers night is Dec 8, should we sell water bottles and tumblers there?
- Should we send out order forms for items to sell our apparel and other items?
- Is Magnabilities still going on?
- Hilltop has spoken to a member regarding having a fundraising day, by earning 15% and splitting tips with a buffet. Possibly having this night in January before a basketball game.

## **New Business:**

Apparel: Selling is going great. Discussion of selling t-shirts at the father daughter dance April 22

Other: Mrs. Glenn asked if we would be interested in helping with the Glo-Run. Mrs. Lumley said she would organize if we could just help execute. May 5 was decided upon to do race.

Mrs. Glenn also asked if we would like to organize the bike ride. There was some discussion and PTO decided to volunteer only for that day, and other groups or individuals can organize the bike ride.

Crystal Barton spoke with Greene Co Library and Tumble books can't be used as school, by an individual to use in the classroom. They would like the school to purchase it for \$800 for K-5 or \$600 for K-3. The GCLibary also liked Scholastic's book program, if we decide to look that way.

MRI – books for the library and how to utilize the allocated money as best as possible. Librarian Julie should be contacted to see if she has a good way to do this and what else is needed to get the library up to date.

Next Meeting December 13th at 6:30 in the school library Meeting adjourned

Minutes compiled by: LeAnn Pyatt, Recording Secretary